
 

 

Dear Parents /Carers,  

I’d like to extend a huge welcome back to everyone. It’s been lovely to see the children settle so well back into school.  Wel-

come to our new EYFS pupils! On behalf of the whole Giffards family, we extend a warm welcome to our new Foundation 

stage pupils and their families! We are delighted you have joined us.  

I’d like to say a huge thank you to everyone for avoiding Queen Elizabeth drive on the first day back due to the over running 

gas repairs/roadworks. We anticipated a traffic jam but thanks to everyone parking away from school it was all very quiet and 
calm. Thank you also for bearing with us over the last 2 weeks, the reduced time between pick up of KS1 and KS2 caused some 
initial teething problems but the children are getting quicker at packing up at the end of the day so hopefully this won’t be a 

problem going forward. If you do find you are late collecting from KS2, please be reassured a member of staff will always wait 
with your child.   

Year 6 secondary school applications are now open. If your  child is cur rently in year  6 it is time to  apply for  a second-

ary school place. A message was sent to all year 6 parents last week about the open evening at Gable Hall on Tuesday 26th Sep-
tember. Each secondary school will run open evenings – details should be on their websites. So please do look around and en-

sure you apply on time. Applications received after the closing date are treated as late applications. This means there will be far 
less chance of your child being offered a place at the school you want.  

EYFS tours are now available—Is your child due to start school in September 2024? If your child was born between 

1 September 2019 and 31 August 2020, you must apply soon for their reception school place for September 2024. The applica-

tions open in November and close usually around 12th January 2024. You must apply via the Thurrock.gov.uk website.  We 

have tour dates available for any families who wish to look around, tours last approximately 1 hour. We ask that if possible 

families attend without children in prams/pushchairs due to limited space in classrooms. Please ring admin on 01375 672138 to 

book. 

I’m delighted that our after school provision is now up and running. This is run by Junior Adventure Group but some of our 

staff also work at the after school club – so pupils may well recognize a friendly face. This facility starts as soon as school fin-
ishes and ends at 6pm. It is held in the KS1 classroom by the EYFS entrance gates, collection is from there. There is a bell and 

mobile number on the gate for parents to use upon arrival. If the children are outside having fun when you arrive, they will be 
bought over to you. Please use the KS1 entrance gate on Queen Elizabeth Drive not the gate by the admin area. Numbers are 

lower than we’d like at the moment so please do support this provision if you need after school child care. When we surveyed 
parents over 70 families responded to say it was something they would use. Booking is easy just log on and register with Junior 
Adventure Group. We recommend that you create an account and register your child/ren, if you believe you may need this pro-

vision,  as this saves time later especially if you need to make a last-minute booking. Bookings are closed by 2pm each day.  

Parent Information sessions. Many thanks to all the parents that were able to come into school for  their  child's year  
group session. Information and PowerPoints will be sent home via Groupcall for those parents unable to attend.  

Here's to a fantastic year ahead filled with fun and lots of learning!    

Mrs N Haslam-Davis 

 

School Dinner Cost  
Reminder 

 
Please note that from            

September, the cost of a 
school meal will be £2.50 

(KS2 pupils only. KS1 pupils 
do not pay for their school 

meals).  Meals can be paid for 
via Scopay or by card at the 
office.  A copy of our school 
dinner menu is available on 

our website. 

NO DOGS ON SITE                                                           

We would like to remind all 

parents/carers  that Dogs are 

NOT allowed on the school  

premises, this includes car-

rying the dog.  Only regis-

tered  Guide Dogs are al-

lowed on site. 

 

Contact Details  

If your circumstances or 

contact details change, 

please can we remind you to 

let us know! It is really im-

portant we are always made 

aware of changes in case of 

emergency. 

Many thanks 

Mobile Phone/

Smart Watches     

                                                               

A reminder please - ideally, 

pupils should not bring 

phones to school, if they are 

needed, then phones must be 

put on silent and must be 

handed in to the class teacher. 

Smart watches should not be 

worn in school by pupils.  

Children will be asked to 

remove them if brought in.   

Breakfast Club 

Our breakfast club runs 

every day before school.  

Doors open at 7:30am, last 

admittance at 8:20am. 

No need to  book, £3.00 a 

day, payable on Scopay. 

 



 

Diary Dates 

Wednesday 20th September—4EC swimming starts (every other week) 

Thursday 21st September—Yr 3 Trip to Thorndon Park 

Friday 22nd September—Jeans for Genes Day 

Wednesday 27th September—4BD swimming starts (every other week) 

Friday 29th September—Macmillan Coffee Morning, 9:15am in KS1 hall 

Friday 29th September—Yr 4 Port of London workshop at school 

Monday 2nd October—5DR Field Trip to Coalhouse Fort 

Wednesday 4th October—5CW Field Trip to Coalhouse Fort 

Thursday 5th October—Yr 4 Trip to Wat Tyler Park 

Friday 6th October— School Photos  

Mon 9th—Fri 13th October—Year 6 PGL Residential / Activity Week 

Monday 16th October—Yr 4 Trip to Thameside Nature Reserve 

Thursday 19th October—Yr 4 Trip to Thameside Nature Reserve 

Mon 23rd—Fri 27th October—Half Term 

Monday 30th October—Inset Day (school closed to pupils) 

Tuesday 31st October—Inset Day (school closed to pupils) 

Friday 3rd November—Flu Vaccinations (information will follow in due course) 

Tuesday 7th November—EYFS Thorndon Park Gruffalo Trip 

Thursday 9th November—Yr 5 Royal Observatory Trip 

Monday 20th + Tuesday 21st November—KS2 Parents evenings (details will be 

sent home nearer the time) 

Wednesday 22nd + Thursday 23rd November—KS1 Parents evenings (details 

will be sent home nearer the time) 

AFTER SCHOOL  

PROVISION AT GIFFARDS 

We are pleased to announce Giffards Prima-

ry now have an afterschool provision on site. 

This is in partnership with Junior Adventures 

Group (JAG). 

Bookings are available now at: 

https://

www.junioradventuresgroup.co.uk/find-

us/giffards-primary-school  

Please book early to secure your child’s 

place.  The club is available for children in 

Reception—Year 6. 

Term Time Holidays 

A reminder that holidays during 

term time are unauthorised as per 

our Policy.  If you do take your 

child on holiday during term time, 

it will affect your child’s attend-

ance and you may be issued with a 

fine. 

 Twitter 

We would like to remind you that Giffards 

has a Twitter account.   

 

If you wish to follow us our username is 

‘GiffardsPrimary’  

Parent Drop-Ins 

If you have any concerns about your 

child then please pop in to our  

Inclusion Team Drop In: 

Every Monday 9:00-9:30am 

Every Friday 2:30-3:00pm 

Enter via the KS2 office area 

Who Can I See:  

Mrs Holdsworth can help you with 

any behavioural concerns that you 

may have.   Mrs Teager can help 

you with any worries concerning 

Additional Needs. 

Communication From the 

School to Parents/Carers 
 

Please be advised that we send out the 

majority of our information via email 

from our Groupcall system.  We also add 

all correspondence to our website.  Please 

do keep an eye out for our Groupcall 

emails to ensure you don’t miss any in-

formation that you may find useful.  On 

occasions we may send a Groupcall text, 

however this method comes at great cost 

to the school and will only be used if a 

message is urgent. 

https://www.junioradventuresgroup.co.uk/find-us/giffards-primary-school
https://www.junioradventuresgroup.co.uk/find-us/giffards-primary-school
https://www.junioradventuresgroup.co.uk/find-us/giffards-primary-school


 

 

                                                                            

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                            

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


